Annabel C. Perry Pre-Kindergarten through 8th Grade

School Advisory Council Minutes

September 26, 2017
Agenda

Welcome

· Mr. Sanders welcomed parents, staff, and visitors to the School Advisory Council (SAC) meeting.  The meeting began at 5:05 p.m. in the media center at Annabel C. Perry.  He asked everyone present to review the minutes from the April 2017 meeting.  The committee reviewed and approved the minutes. 

· Mr. Sanders asked all in attendance to give a brief introduction.  This helped everyone feel comfortable and aware that Annabel C. Perry is an inviting place to be for everyone.

Principal's Update

· Mr. Correll introduced himself as the school principal for the 2017-2018 school year after acting as the interim principal for the 2016-2017 school year.  
· He thanked our parents for coming out and participating because he values parental support in helping to implement ideas that will pinpoint and move our children in the right direction.

· Mr. Correll, a first-year principal, comes with an extensive background in leadership and success.  He foresees and adopts changes for the 2017-2018 school year.  He believes that we are a culture for caring at AC Perry and if we invest in our students today, we can care for them to the point where they can improve and help themselves.  

· One of his first tasks is to start preparing our fourth graders now to the middle school curriculum.
· He has already provided more literary resources to help close the gap for the students who need support by hiring extra support staff to pinpoint where our students are and help them move in the right direction.   We have two assistant principals, two counselors, and two literary coaches welcomed into our Annabel C. Perry's family.
· Mr. Correll wants to improve more landscaping projects to promote beautification of the school's grounds so that the school can be more inviting to visitors.

· He is seeking bond monies to provide a media center that is more adapted to a 21st century resource institution.

· He plans to advertise Annabel C. Perry by discussing its mission and the direction it is leading into.  His challenge is to renew our commitment to the school by teaching and working together.  "If you see something wrong, try changing it...or shame on you!" are saying that should drive us into making our school a good place to grow and learn.
School Advisory Council Meeting 2017-2018 School Year

· September 26, 2017
· October 24, 2017
· November 7, 2017
· January 30, 2018
· February 27, 2018
· March 13, 2018
· April 24, 2018
· May 22, 2018
Open Positions for SAC

· Nominations /Elections for open positions were voted on and filled.
     Officers for the new SAC (2017-2018) are as follows:
	SAC Co-Chairs
	Ms. Foster and Mr. Hall

	Secretary
	Ms. Barksdale

	PreK Representative
	Ms. Sophia Bell

	I-Zone Representative
	

	SAF Designee
	Ms. Tomekaiton

	ESOL
	

	ESE
	

	Gifted Parent
	Ms. Augustine

	Non-Instructional Support Staff
	Ms. Brenda Hall

	Community/Business Representatives
	Ms. Genesis James


By-Laws
· Ms. O’Neal distributed copies of the By-Laws and discussed their purpose, membership, requirements, officers, duties, meetings, committees, training, improvement plans and amendments.

· Ms. O’Neal discussed the School Improvement Plan (SIP).  Throughout the year, she will discuss improvements, revisions, and other pertinent information concerning SIP.

Title I Updates
· Ms. Laborde shared briefly updates and information about Title I.  Title I is a federal program that benefits schools with 52 % or higher of the students receiving free/reduced lunch.  It helps support schools with extra support staff and supplies.  Title I meets on Thursday.  
International Baccalaureate (IB)

· Mrs. Foster shared some very valuable information about the International Baccalaureate curriculum.  Annabel C. Perry is one of the few schools that is in the process of working with the primary year program (PYP) and middle year program (MYP).  The IB programs create a culture of caring and respect for other cultures.  It encourages five essential elements in the curriculum and six Transdisciplinary themes.  As an IB school, our students are encouraged to develop positive attitudes towards their classmates, teachers, animals, and the environment.  Each day, students choose an attitude that they want to practice during the day and reflex on it by thinking of the experiences they had throughout the school day. 
· Educated and graduating from an IB school is considered one of the most highest honor to hold because most post education schools consider it as a top notch curriculum.  IB schools create a better and more peaceful world through intercultural understanding and respect.
Anti-Bullying/dating Violence Resources
· Information leading to anti-bullying can be found at the following website.  http://www.browardprevention.org/

Good and Welfare

     Upcoming Events

· Tuesday-9/26-Home Soccer Game vs -. Attucks at 4:00 p.m.

· Thursday-9/28-Home Soccer Game vs.-  New River at 4:00 p.m.

· Monday - 10/2-Home Soccer Game vs -. Driftwood at 4:00 p.m.

· Wednesday - 10/4- Home Soccer Game vs -McNicol at 4:00 p.m.

· Thursday - 10/5- Home Soccer Game vs. - Olsen at 4:00 p.m.

· Spaghetti Night - TBA

The meeting was adjourned at 6:08 p.m.[image: image1.png]



